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Investigation of Interest 
On June 7th, the body of a deceased male was found in the Nicomekl River (5400 block of 208 Street).  The RCMP 
Dive Team was called to assist with the recovery of the body.  Investigators canvased the area in an attempt to 
identify the male.  The investigation was taken over by the Watch General Investigative Section.  An autopsy has 
been completed and the death is not believed to be suspicious.  At this time, the male remains unidentified. 

CoVid 19 
Since the outset of the CoVid pandemic, the attendance at work of regular members has been very high.  There 
have been a small number of absences resulting from ‘possible’ exposures.  Thankfully, none resulted in positive 
testing.  The detachment was able to accommodate all the different categories of employees while adhering to 
the Health Minister’s guidelines.  Shifts for the regular members were staggered to create opportunities for 
physical distancing – (eg. Members regularly scheduled Tuesday to Friday were rescheduled so half would work 
Sunday to Wednesday and the other half Wednesday to Saturday, these shifts alternating day and night). 

Since the outset of the CoVid pandemic, $7,000 has been spent on Personal Protective Equipment to ensure the 
safety of Langley RCMP staff. 

A very basic calculation indicates $40,000 has been saved due to PRTC being closed for all training. 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                    
 

City Traffic 

April - June saw the Traffic Section adapting to the COVID-19 pandemic, with a reduction in enforcement in order 
to eliminate any non-essential contact with the public.  Traffic officers used this time to assist the CCIT with 
continuing and completing ongoing serious/fatal collision investigations, update their training and skills through 
online learning, and redeploy through rotational shifts to assist the General Duty Watches.   
  
The return to enforcement was the Canada Road Safety Week up to and including May Long Weekend.  The Traffic 
officers had adapted their approach to making contact with vehicle occupants through national and international 
best-practices.  This was also the first major use of the new eTicketing program, where officers swipe driver's 
licenses, pick offences on a data table, and print out paper copies of tickets inside the police vehicle.   
 

 

 
  


